
From: Horton, Vanessa
To: Brown, Don
Subject: FW: CWS well contamination data Part 620
Date: Wednesday, February 19, 2025 2:07:00 PM

Mr. Clerk,
 
Please docket this email thread as a public comment in R22-18.
 
Thanks,
 
Vanessa Horton
Attorney Advisor
Illinois Pollution Control Board
60 E. Van Buren St., Suite 630
Chicago, IL 60605
(312) 814-5053
Vanessa.Horton@Illinois.gov
 
 

From: Diers, Stefanie <Stefanie.Diers@Illinois.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 19, 2025 9:20 AM
To: Rivas, Tobias <TobiasR@ilga.gov>
Cc: Horton, Vanessa <Vanessa.Horton@Illinois.gov>
Subject: RE: CWS well contamination data Part 620
 
Hi Toby.  The information you are looking for can be found in the current Part 620 Record. 
Here are links to the spreadsheet (Case Details) and the Agency’s  associated answers
(Document-105788) from the Board’s website.
 
The spreadsheet has a tab including all community water supplies where PFAS was detected,
including their total population (“CWS Well Systems Detected”).
 
I want to note that that this data was accurate as of the time it was filed, but not necessarily
reflective of current conditions. 
 
Please let me know if you need anything else.
 
Stefanie
 
 

From: Rivas, Tobias <TobiasR@ilga.gov> 
Sent: Friday, February 14, 2025 1:09 PM
To: Diers, Stefanie <Stefanie.Diers@Illinois.gov>
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Subject: [External] CWS well contamination data
 
Good afternoon,
 
PCB mentioned to us that IEPA conducted a study sampling CWS distribution system entry points
and finding PFAS in 81 wells that serve 910,000 Illinoisians. Of those 81 wells, we understand that 68
had PFAS levels exceeding the HBGLs. Could you tell us how many people those 68 wells with
exceedances serve? If you have the data in a spreadsheet somewhere, we would also be able to
parse it ourselves.
 
Thanks,
 
Toby Rivas
Joint Committee on Administrative Rules
(217) 785-2254
TobiasR@ilga.gov
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